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Harbor Area Model ‘A’ Club  

 
Monthly Club Meeting and Banquet 

Some events are starting to happen! 

 

The March meeting is on Friday, March 25th. 

7:30pm at the Walteria Clubhouse 

 

The Board has re-scheduled the Annual Banquet 

for Saturday, April 9th at 

the BlueWater grill in 

Redondo Beach.   

  

The next Board meeting is 

Sat., April 16th at  

Al’s Garage at 9:30 AM. 

2   Rob’s Words —  Let’s get movin’ 
3 Birthdays/Anniversaries 
4 Editor’s Corner — Sad month.  
4   Club merchandise 
4 Caffeine Cruisers— Saturday mornings 
5 Tech Talk— Safety Check  
6   Business meeting notes 

 
7    Touring Events— Future events 
8    For Sale  —  Era article 
9    Humor: Our crazy language 
10   Orange County Pancake Picnic pics 
11  Our Advertising Friends 
11   Era Fashions 
12   Officer List & Mailing Info 

Next Board Meeting  
 
The next Board meeting will 
be Saturday, April 16th 
At Al’s Garage. 9:30AM 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

 

Technical Activities 
 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
9:30AM to noon to work on 
Model A projects.  
Bring your Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
Al’s Garage, 907 Van 
Ness, Torrance CA  
   (in the alley) 

2016-2020 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter. 

2020 MAFCA  
Newsletter of Merit 

           2022 

Group picture at Richard Tupper’s car collection in 2016 
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  Looking Ahead 
 

    

 Today I got a call from Jay McCord, President of MAFCA.   

 Our club is both a MARC Region and MAFCA Chapter. 

 For members of our Chapter who have never been a MAFCA member, they are offering the first year 

FREE membership.  The "catch" is they hope you will renew.  Of course there is no obligation to do so. 

MAFCA will have a table at the Pancake Breakfast, so maybe stop to check things out or visit their web site. 

 Isn't it great to have things getting back to normal?  Yesterday this car in front of me was slow, then 

fast, crossing the line...  I'm thinking the driver must be texting.  So as I pass during a slow period I look 

over...no, not texting...grooming using the visor mirror!!   Oh wait, maybe "normal" LA traffic isn't a good 

thing.  LoL    

 Be careful out there, other drivers may not be paying attention to the road. 

 

  Rob 

A Note from  

Harbor President 

Rob Hernandez 

 

Some Additional Thoughts 

 I hope you are doing well and adjusting to the end of mask mandates.  The good thing with no mandate is 

you can wear a mask and have the extra protection if you want while others can choose what is best for them.  I 

have seen a mix thus far and although smiling faces are nice to see, I hope you don’t feel pressured to take it off. 

I imagine our Harbor Area Region is the same as others in that we have experienced members who have been very 

active and now must throttle back and we have suffered the loss of those who have been so important to our suc-

cess and Model A hobby.  Fortunately, our large family is very supportive with members who are always willing to 

lend a helping hand.  I am very grateful for the abundance of help during my “training”. 

 Every time we enjoy our cars on a drive, we are also promoting the 

hobby and history of our wonderful cars.  Please pick up some business cards 

so the next time a person complements your car you can invite them to our 

web site or a meeting to learn more.  The person you invite may become a 

member and save a Model A from being chopped into a hot rod. 

 Rob 



 

 

 

 

3 

April  Birthdays April  Anniversaries 

 

Editor’s Corner By Dick Wyckoff 

 

 This has been a very stressful month in my life. 

Jan, my wife of 40 years passed away peacefully Febru-

ary 23rd. This club has been very supportive and I thank 

everyone for the cards and calls to me and the family. Thank You! 

 I have not been driving the Model A much and look forward to the Orange County Pancake Break-

fast. The club probably brings 10 cars to the event, but with the price of gas around $6 a gallon, things 

may be different this year. See you there. 

 The safety inspection went off well. Cliff LeFall and his crew did a great job (as always). At the 

same time Jack and Joan Gordinier hosted a coffee and donuts gathering at their house. Thanks to them 

for hosting the event.  

 Our next Club meeting is Friday, March 25th. I plan on making this one. Drive carefully. 

  Dick  Note: Note my new cell phone number: 1-310-779-5772 

A Sad Month for the Harbor Club 
 

 Please join me in life's celebration of a truly lovely and "feisty" lady, LeOra Combs. LeOra passed away 

yesterday and is now at peace and free of this world's pain. She was a long time member of the Harbor A's and a 

personal friend to many of us lucky to have known her! Her smile, quick wit and her great sense of humor could fill 

a room with laughter. She was tender hearted, compassionate and enjoyed her adventures in the Model A. Ser-

vices are being formulated by Phil and remain unknown at this time. I know how very difficult it must be for him 

and your prayers and good wishes will be appreciated. Let's join together in celebration of LeOra's life and be 

grateful for knowing her and the joy she gave to so many.  Regards, Monty. 

 

 A text message from Jay Skinner’s son, Damon, notifying us of the passing of Jay. He had a massive 

stroke and passed away just four days after showing his Burtz engine at the Club’s safety check. A 45 year mem-

ber of the club, he was always available for technical advice and held many tech meetings as his garage in Long 

Beach. 

 ‘Dr. Babbitt’s’ dry sense of humor will be missed.  Plans for services have not yet been made. 

3 John Hernandez 

6 Mickey Fruchter 

7 Walt Hibbard 

12 Carol Olsen 

14 Drain Marshall 

15 Larry Sterling 

19 Kathy Valot 

8 Patrick & Baylee Migliazzo 

28 Larry & Patti Migliazzo 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering is Alive and Well! 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  car types meet to talk cars. 
There are some very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd., Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by and get your weekend started in true So. California style.  

2022 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Ruxella and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we 

still have 60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come. The updated 2022 Harbor phonebooks/

rosters are available from Ursi free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can re-

quest a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-539-5391. Make sure Ursi has your latest info.  

Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or email 

changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        

                   From Dennis Simpson about the Orange County Pancake picnic. 

 I grabbed a couple of screen shots from the YouTube video. https://youtu.be/coWjZCjb2nc  I like this 

screen shot of our car, Jim right behind and Dick coming around the corner. If you look close you can even see 

Dr. Steve thru my windshield/right side windows.  More pictures on page 10. 

https://youtu.be/coWjZCjb2nc
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Technical Talk 
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Touring Events 

Some possible future events/tours 
 
CCRG April 4,5,6. Paso Robles 
 
Henry Ford Picnic—June 
 
Solvang weekend—July 
 
El Segundo Car Show—August 
Wounded Warrior Car Show—August 
 
Model A Ford Day—September 
Harbor Area Annual Picnic—September 
 
Frazier Park Model A Ford event– Oct 
 
El Segundo Holiday Parade—December 
Wilmington Parade 

May 21st, Saturday 

Crafts with Joanie 

Breakfast before at Restaurant TBD 

Fee for crafts materials $5.00 per person 

 

June 24th, Friday  

White Elephant Sale at our regular Business Meeting  

Need someone to volunteer to run the auction and coordinate  

 

June 25th, Saturday  

Garage Sale at Ursi's  

All leftover items from the white elephant sale will go to the Garage Sale.  Any additional items that 

anyone wants to donate are gladly accepted.  Maybe even consignment with a small % to the club.  (Just 

an idea)  

 

September - date TBD   (This September is the club’s 65th anniversary) 

Model A Ford Day - Progressive  

Need volunteers to open their homes for the three stops. 

Breakfast, Main dish  and Dessert 

We had discussed making this a Poker Run as well.  Let us know your thoughts on this.   

Some more events  

in the works 

From Donnis Bates 
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Model A Tools in custom  

display case 
 

Excellent addition to showing  

your Model A. 

 

If interested, please call Ursi Schmidt at 

310-539-5391 or 

Email her at:   UrsiSchmidt@sbcglobal.net 

Asking:  $800 
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The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.   All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

Comedy & Magic Club 
1018 Hermosa Ave. 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 

1-310-372-1193 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 
Performance Plus Tire Superstore 

3910 Cherry Ave.  
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1-562-988-0211 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

 

 

Pictures from the Orange County Club’s 
Annual Pancake Picnic,  

Sunday March 20th, 2022 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Ford+Model+A+Drawings&view=detailv2&&id=5550F79B282484C1C54AEC7D6E1A022467D7B4D8&selectedIndex=18&ccid=%2baJkYNR3&simid=607993045845607523&thid=OIP.Mf9a26460d477d0c920261ad706479251o0


From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2022 Board of Directors: 
President: 
Rob Hernandez      (310) 218-9309 
Email:  Rob.Hernandez30@aol.com 
Vice-President: 
Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 
Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 
Secretary: 
Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 
Tour Director:   
 OPEN 
Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall        (323) 715-3153 

Appointed Officers: 

Membership: 

Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 

Historian:   

 OPEN 

Sunshine Secretary:  

Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 

Advertising: 

Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 

Refreshments Coordinator: 

Weeg Thompson   (310) 346-6409 

Regional Correspondent: 

Sue Hankins     (310) 782-0082 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Ruxella Speights    (310) 660-2243 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424) 263-2397 
Webmaster:   
Steve Thompson    (310) 346-6143 
Harbor Light Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 779-5772  (c)  (new) 

E-mail: JannDick@earthlink.net 

April 2022 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 

Let’s drive those A’s! 


